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Epsom Derby: Queen’s horse pulled out of race
The Queen’s racehorse Reach For The Moon has been pulled out of the Classic after failing to recover from an injury
in time. The horse was injured late last year.

The horse, trained by father-son duo John and Thady Gosden and ridden by Frankie Dettori, was the 3rd favourite.

The colt was tipped as one of the favourites to win on June 4th after finishing first at the Solario Stakes at Sandown Park last
August. He later sustained an injury that was not thought serious enough to rule him out of the Epsom Derby, this was apparently
not the case.

John Gosden told the Racing Post he would not contest the Classic at Epsom.

“Following a setback last autumn, Reach For The Moon has been given all  the time and care he requires in his training
programme,” said Gosden.

“We had planned to run him in the Dante Stakes at York next week. However, in the best interests of the horse, we have decided
that this race is coming too soon for him.“

“Consequently, he will not run in the Derby and will be pointed towards Royal Ascot.”

https://epsomandewelltimes.com/epsom-derby-queens-horse-pulled-out-of-race
https://youtu.be/J0UcM6lSGA0
https://youtu.be/J0UcM6lSGA0
https://www.racingpost.com/news/latest/the-queens-reach-for-the-moon-ruled-out-of-derby-date-in-platinum-jubilee-blow/553955

